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Christmas 1995 ‘i
Dear alumni, parent, friend: ' Q\

0"3

As we prepare for the Holiday Season, let us reflect a moment upon the many gifts
God has bestowed on us. In doing so, one soon realizes the multitude of blessings in
our lives. Too often these gracious gifts are taken for granted.

One of the special gifts you and I can be grateful for is our Catholic education. How
Jortunate each one of us is, to have benefitted from Catholic schools, whether as a parent,
Student, or interested partner. But this too, is a blessing which is often taken for granted,

Prince of Peace Schools (Mater Dei High School and Trinity Elementary) proudly rep-
resent the heritage and future of Catholic education in the Clinton community. As always,
there is the need to help close the gap between revenues and operating expenses; provide
Jor minor capital improvements; and lend assistance to bring the financially needy into our
family. Your support is needed.

Please, make a gfft this Christmas to Prince of Peace Schools by mailing your donation

in the enclosed envelope. And please, remember to keep us in your prayers, as you are in
- ours.

The Alumni Board members wish you and your loved ones a Blessed Holiday Season.
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GOOD NOTES

.Monsignor Ambrose Burke celebrated his 100th
birthday on November 27th in Clinton. Msgr. Burke,
ordained 74 years ago, holds a doctorate from Yale,
was president of St. Ambrose (1940-56), pastor at St.
Mary Parish (1956-1973) and chaplain for St. Joseph
Mercy hospital (1973-1986) in Clinton until his retire-
ment. Congratulations Monsignor Burke!

Father Edmund J.. Weeg of Clinton, celebrated
his 50 year jubilee this summer on June 16th. Father
Weeg was a longtime pastor at Sacred Heart Parish.

Three Sisters of Charity, BVM, with Clinton roots
celebrated golden jubilees for 50 years of service this
" September. Sister Vivian Bly (SM'40) is an elemen-
tary school teacher and administrator in Milwaukee.
Sister Marie Canfiéld was'a SMHS guidance counsel-
or from 1978-79. Sister Charmaine LeMaire taught at
SMHS (1952-1956) during her 50 years.

Four Sisters of 8t. Francis held jubilees this sum-
mer. Sister Hickey, a MSCA graduate, celebrated 75
years. Sister Kevane, a 60-year member of the order,
taught at St Patrick's. Sister Burke and Sister
Mullany, celebrated 50 years as Franciscans. Sister
Burke was a principal at Sacred Heart School. Sister
Mullany taught speech and drama at the Academy.

MSCA alumnae honored at MSC College this year
were: Florence Zimmer Dingmon (MSCA'S0) and
Donna Pinnell Gabriel (MSCA'40), Clinton, Julie
Petersen Allesee (MSCA'61), Camanche and Audrey
Ann Welch (MSCA'27), Lake Havasu City, Ariz..

Liz Ewers Loeffelholz (SM'73) of Clinton and Jeff
Hurlburt, husband of Cathy Debner (MD'82), were in- -

ducted into Mt. St. Clare College Hall of Fame.
OLYMPIAN VISIT

Joe Jacobi, current member of the U.S. Canoe and
Kayak National Téam and 1992 Gold Medalist in the

men's double canoe eovent, visited Mater Dei High

School in Qctober. Jacobi's visit was arranged - by
Champion International Dairypak which sponsors ‘the
U.S. Canoe and Kayak and U.S. Rowing Teams.

Jacobi was introduced by Champion representative
Brian Reafsnider (SM'77), and shared his ideas about

the importance of focus, concentration and teamwork

in training for the Olympics or any other goal one has.

PRINCE OF PEACE ANNIVERSARY

July 1, 1995 marked the fifth anniversary of Jes
Christ, Prince of Peace Parish.
Clinton parishes of St. Irenaeus, $t. Boniface, St.

Patrick, Sacred Heart and St. Mary were consoli- .
dated to form Prince of Peace Parish, A merger of -

this size is perhaps the only one of this magnitude to
happen in the United States.

However, after five years of concern, the effect of
the merger on parish members, school and communi-
ty have been positive. Prince of Peace has taken a
great step forward! The Parish can now look to the
future with confidence.

Many challenges stil! face our new Parish. Issues
of missich, Tcilities and priest shortage still need to
be more fully addressed.  In January, 100 people
from the Parish will meet to articulate the: vision for
our Parish's fiture, We ask that.you kesp this week-
end of January 19, 20 and 21st in your prayers - that
the Holy Spirit of God will give us the wisdom, un-
derstanding, knowledge, courage and counsel needed.

ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE

“The Mater Dei girls' volleyball team achieved the
Academic Excellence Award from the state for a cu-
mulative grade point average of 3.5.

Team members included: Colleen Kross Katie
Harms, Alicia Reed, Annie Rolfes, Katy Wick, Sally
Dehner, Tara Hoerschelmann, Stephanine Krogman,
Megan Kross, Chrissy Barrctte, Stephanie Dolan,
Alyse LaHue, Laura McCarthy, Samantha Nelson,
Seshamma Pisipati, Corina Vidal and Kim Wolf,

FUN-RAISER PLANNED
The Sunset Secial is scheduled for May 31,

1996, The event is a, fund raiser billed as a FUN-
RAISER. Hosts this-year are Randy and Brenda

Thomas Vens (MD'81), Chris (SM'80) and Kristine .

Vens, Rick and Cynthla Winter, and Reobert and

Barb McGee.

.The first Sunset Social: lalsed over $15,000 for

Pnncé of Peace Schools: The 1996 goal is to triple

the amount and the fun! Tickets are $25 per person'

and go on sale in January. For tickets or further in-" "

formation contact the Parish Office at 242-3311 or

Chairman Tem Bentler at 319-242-6800 in the day

or 319-243-8405 in evenings. -

In 1990, the ﬁvg“‘




1995 SUMMER REUNION REVISITED
Over 250 people gathered for the August 4-6 ALL ALUMNI/FRIENDS
REUNION weekend. Events started Friday evening with the delightful
presentation of Joseph and the nmazing Technicolox Dream Coat aboard
Clinton's Showboat Theater.

On Saturday morning, golfers took to Canyon Creek for an ex01t1ng
day of sport and fun. . Prizes were awarded for longest putt - Barb Horst . ..
LaCourse (SM'6l), closest to the pin -~ Leonard Poole, and longest drive ..
- Tim Swamberger (MD'87). Everyone had a blast and are looking forward
to next year!

The location then switched to scenic Eagle POlnt Park where chlldren
and adults gathered for a picnic, games, refreshments and fun. It was a
beautiful setting for. young and old to share in a spirit of camaraderie.

Sunday morning Mass was then held at St. Mary's church. Afterwards,
the halls of Mater Dei filled as people returned to theix roots and
recalled the classroom days past.

In all, the second annual summer event was a tremendous ‘BUCCess.
Anyone 1nterested in providing suggestions or planning for next year -
should call the Parish Alumni Office (242 3311) or plan to-attend one of BN
the monthly meetings of the Alumni Association. '

gm' LaCourse (S_MHS ‘61)
of Albugquergue NM
plays Balloon Toss with

- his grandaughter Alex
during the summer reunion.

IRISH SHOOTOUT II
February 16-17, 1996

It's that time again, to dust off the sneakers and sharpen the eye!
The second annual -Irish SHOOTOUT will happen again, Presidents. Day
weekend, at Central Catholic Auditorium.: .Last year 14 teams formed to .
represent classes from the 1950"s through the 1990's. Alumni players, -
spouses and boosters are welcomed and encouraged to come on back, and
bring a substitute with! The more the merriert!

Over 150 people . participated in last year's SHOOTOUT and was quite
enjoyable for players -and spectators as well. In addition, $1,500 was
raised to fund the John:Lingle Memoxrial Scholarship in honoxr of Coéach
Lingle. Plans for an after-game get together, such as the dance last

wvear, still need to be worked out.: Any ideas? Please pass them on.
Jﬂ Robert Mulholland  (MD'82) and Richard Mayer (SM'80) are again
““coordinating the SHOOTOUT event. A team captain meeting will be held in
January to discuss the event organization and the schedule of games.
Interested playeérs should contact Bob at 242-1640 or Dick at 243-5979.




1930's
Gertrude (Trudi) Reiger Parker
(SM'31) lives in Texarkana, AR. She
writes that her husband retired from
the army (Lt. Col.). They spent sever-

al years in Europe where they adopted

two children. They;_, now have  three
grandchildren. Gertrude was an army
nurse and she and Paul were married
in Heidelberg.

Myrnah  Glendenning = O'Conner
(SM'32) sends greetings from St. Lou-
is, MO. Myrnah enjoys receiving "The
Grapevine."

Meinard Mooney Knight (SM'33)
writes from Bryant, TA. She and Wil-
liam have been married 54 years.
They have four daughters and five
grandchildren and seven adoptive

grandchildren. Enjoys "The Grape-

vine" news.

Marian Mallary Verboom (SM'33)
writes from Fort Lauderdale, FL.
Marian is the last survivor of the fam-
ily of John and Bridget Mallary of St.
Mary's parish. All seven of their chil-
dren graduated from St. Mary's from
1922 to 1933. Marian moved from
Clinton in 1935. She and husband
Johannes are retired. She sends good

wishes for the continued health of our

organization. ... b

Paul J. Burke (SM'33) sends greet-
ings from Sevilla, Spain, the second
response via air mail from Paul. He
really enjoys "The Grapevine." After
35 years with the US government, he
retired to Spain. He has lived there
now for 22 years. His second home is
in Paris - two months a year. Thanks
Paul for your greetings and support!!

Mrs Kathryn A Chiara Burke
(OLA'34) of Evanston, IL writes that
nothing interesting at 79 but feels
grateful to be fairly healthy and alive.

Edward and Marian Hoeoks Clark
(SM'34) write from Bettendorf, IA.
They have two daughters, four grand-
sons and two granddaughters. Enjoyed
lots of traveling during their 21 years
of retirement. They attended the
Alumni Mass this summer’ and toured
the high school.~This’ was their first
time in the high'school since they "~

NOTEWORTHY

graduated 61 years ago. "Enjoy the news -
keep up the good work."

1940's
Sister Mary Vivian Bly (SM'40) celebrat-

+ ed her golden jubilee on September 8th, as

Sister of Charity of Blessed Virgin Mary
(BVM), Sister spent 47 of these years in
elementary education as teacher or princi-
pal. The past three years she has been
working with . the elderly at Immaculate
Conception Parish in Milwaukee, where
she is presently missioned.

Pat Low:jny Cavanagh (Oi:AWI) writes
from Allen Park, MI. Her son Robert

- James McCabe was ordained a priest for

the diocese of Detroit on June 24, 1995
He is parochial vicar at S5t. Colette's in
Livonia, MI.

‘Margaret VElaine Kuizenga (OLA'41) re-

sides at 343 22nd Pl, Clinton. Kuizenga,
who is interested in antiques, dolls and
gardening returned to Clinton after a 40-

year career as an accountant in Chicago: -

Jim and Florence Warnock Henricksen
(SM'42) of North Aurora, IL enjoyed a
mini reunion, of class of '42 on April- 16,

1995 at Frontier. There were twelve pres-
ent. The class of '42 meets about twice a

year since their 50th was held in 1992.
Congratulations to Jim and Florence's

youngest daughter and her husband (Leigh

Ann & David Chapin) who have just com-
pleted their doctorates in biochemistry.
They also have a grandson, Colin James
Chapin, age 2 1/2. Jim's brother, Father
Francis (Class of 46) had a special parish
"pig roast" at St. John Vianney in
Bettendorf. Both enjoy reading news of the
alma mater.

Carlos J Lynch (SM'44) and wife Beverly
send greetings from New Canaan, CT.

Rita Welsh Hoag (OLA'44) sends greet-
ings from Lourdes, France. (June 28th).
She inquires about OLA class of 44, and
also wants to know date of next reunion in
Chicago? Thanks for continuing the good
work of S.M. Elena, OLA alumnae moder-
ator for many years. Rita lives in Daven-
port, IA.

Betty Lou McClimon Dellit (SM'46) mar-
ried to Wayne for 48 years. Both are avid

- golfers. Enjoy three months of winter in

. for: 227 years. He
" bar/restaurant business three years ago and

Arizona. Enjoying their retirement.

Hazel Meyers Miller (OLA'46) enjoys get-
ting the newsletter and hearing about all her
friends. She lives in Iowa City and has been
married to Richard 47 years in July. They

-have two children, a daughter in Florida and

a son in California and two grandchildren.

Patricia Gaffney Schmidt (SM'47) sends
greetings from Evansville, IN, Married to
Herbert 40 years. Herb. retired, Patricia
works part time. Parents of seven children
(3 boys and 4 girls) scattered from Texas to
New York City. "Don't get back to Clinton
often, but enjoy. it when we do - would en-
joy hearing from anyone in Class of '47."

Mary D Ambresia De Leonardis
(OLA'47) resides in Chicago. She would
like to hear from Peggy Britt and Dolores
Genco.

Robert E. Collins (SM'48) is back in
Clinton after living in Southern California
retired © from  the

recently visited White Pines State Park
(I11.), scene of "48 Class Day.

George Kampling (SM'48) retired from the
Clinton Herald in September. Kampling had
a 40-year sports writing career, the last 25
as sports editor of The Herald.

" John Pelisek (SM'49) also »a September

Herald retiree, retired from his position as
Herald mailroom supervisor. Pelisek had
been with the Herald for 47 years having
joined the company while a junior in high
school.

Joan Hingtgen Cagley (MSCA'49) and her
husband, Paul, are now retired and love to
travel.

Don O'Neil (SM'49) sends greetings from
Norco, CA. Don and wife Betty have been
married 33 years. They have two children,
no gra_ndchiidren yet. Enjoying retirement
immensely after 35 years of banking.

Our sincere sympathy to James W Platt,
husband of Joan V Cestello Platt (SM'49),
Joan passed away 1/26/95 after a lengthy
illness in Wisconsin. A memorial gift was
received from Mr. Platt in memory of Joan.




1950's
[om O'Brien (SM'S1) writes from
Jallag, TX. He and wife Elaine now
uwas feven grandchildren, five boys,
wo girls. Tom has kept busy the last
5 years selling steel, He does not
vant to quit! Nice to hear from Tom!

Mary Ellen Fox Van Syfzama
OLA'S1) sends greetings from
VicHenry, IL. Thanks, Mary Ellen for
Jour interest and support. '

Dick Welsh (SM'51) and his wife,
Joan, make their home in Hanover,
Mass. They have been living in the
3oston area for 25 years.

Joel (SM'53) and Bonnie Kimmer
sadler (SM'54) live in Lake Wylie,
SC  where Joel is semi retired. Spend
ime on lake, golfing and gardening.
[hey have three children, Douglas at
1ome, and Scott and Denise in Char-
otte, NC. They also have two lovely
sranddaughters and really en]oy spoil-
ng them,

Vera Kinney Hicks (SM'54) of
lisnobm, CO  writes that husband Ed-
var. died December 2, 1988 after 27
years happily married. They have four
hildren and twelve grandchildren.

James Iess (SM'54) writes from
_ancaster, CA to commend our ef-
orts to publish an alumni newsletter.
{e enjoys the news of classmates and
Tiends.

Viary Ann Buelow (SM'56) of St.
’aul, MN loves reading news in "The
srapevine." She and spouse Ron have
our sons and seven grandchildren.
Viary Ann s a real estate broker and
Ron is an architect. They moved to St.
>aul in 1964 after five years at Towa
state University.

Raeanne Tritz Pimlott (SM'56) sa-
utes a great newsletter. In 1963,
acanne married Ken. They have
hree children, John, Ken and Laurie,
lso two grandchildren. In the sum-
ner, Racanne works as a ticket agent
t'ox; . train near Berkley, CA, inter-
sting as hobbies include: 15" ‘gauge
team trains. She and. Ken dive in
onora, CA.

Jave McAndrews (SM'S7) and wife

Marilyn Brennan (Reese) reside in

 Centerville, Delaware, where Dave is em-

ployed by DuPont. They have three adult
children, two adult stepchildren, and two

wonderful grandchildren. Dave shares won--

derful memories-of St. Marys and Clinton.

: Marvm (Pepper) Schreiner (SM'S8) is a

partner in Plum Rlver Auto Sales at Savan-
na, Il The busme_ss opened in Aug. 1995

1960's
Rosemary Kelly Britt (MSCA'62) was
promoted to chief operating officer of
Holston Valley Hospital Kingsport, Tenn.

Loren Chamberlain (SM'62) gave up his
position as vice chairman, chief marketing
officer, with the advertising firm of Long
Haymes Carr this year. Loren and wife
Marian Crowley Chamberlain (SM'62),
both sailing enthusiasts, have interests in
resort property development and custom-
home building.

Connie St. Clair Walker (SM'62) and
husband Reno live in Phoenix, AZ. They
have two daughters, Dana 26 and Tara 23.
Reno retired as a special agent for the FBI
in Feb. '95. He is now a fraud investigator.
Connie is a parlner in an interior decorat-
ing business. "We are busy now preparing
for Dana's wedding in January '96."

Bonnie Nassif McManus (SM'64) enjoyed
"The Grapevine" newsleiter. She and hus-
band Bob live in Camanche and are enjoy-
ing their retirement, spending time fishing,
traveling, taking care of rental properties

“and never ending yard work.

Mike Montgomery (SM'64) writes from
Columbus, Ohio. Mike has four children
and four grandchildren. He is a professor
at Ohio State University where he has
taught for 24 years.

Jackie Manlkowskl Rastrelli (MSCA'65)

has joined the teachmg staff at Trinity El-'.

ementary School in Clinton. Jackie, mar-
ried to Mike Rastrelli (SM'63), teaches
first and third grade reading and math.

Mike Bock (SM'67) and wife Debra live
in Falmouth, ME. Sons: Jason lives in
Davenport. Just gave us a grandson (Alex)
in April; Justin is a junior in high school.
Katie, our daughter, starts kindergarten this
year. Our 19-month old son, Ryan, Just
passed away in March .we miss him very

(Y

much. Deb keeps busy at home. I'm an Ex-
ecuiive VP of Guy Gannett Communica-
tions, a media company in Portland, Maine,
responsible for acquisitions of broadcasting
and managing our broadeast group currently
numbering six TV stations located in Maine,
Massachusetts, New York, Iilinois and Iowa.

: : 1970's

Beverly Taylor Pillers (MSCA'70) makes a
living potting. She and her husband enjoy
life near the ocean in Chesapeake Va.

Deb Dingmon Lind (MSCA'70), activities
director of Mater Dei and Trinity Elementa-
1y, is also teacher and coach at Prince of
Peace schools. She received the Excellent
Educator Award for 1995. The award hon-
ors a teacher selected by his or her peers for
excellence in education.

Michael & Nancy Mayer Vens (SM'70)
moved to Mt. Pleasant, IA in 1993, where
Michael manages Gamrath-Doyle & Asso-
ciates. Nancy is employed by the agency.

Michael was recently elected president of

the Professional Insurance Agents of Iowa.
Since his father Ray Vens was president in

1973, they are the first father and son to

have held the office in Iowa. Michael and
Nancy have four sons, Raymond, David,
Robert and Anthony.

JoAnn Hunter Bea'vers (MSCA'71) and
her husband, Ron, live in Mit. Pleasant, Io-~
wa. JoAnn is an office manager and enjoys
her parish invelvement and work with the
local girls' softball league.

Kathi Jacobs Cavanagh (SM'71) sends
greetings from Minnesota. Kathi is married
to William and they have two children, Ann
and Matthew. Ann will attend Drake this
fall, and Matthew will be in 3rd grade at St.
Raphael. They "enjoy the Grapevinq!_"

Eva Marie Dwyer (SM'74) moved back io

Clinton from Des Plaines, IL. Eva was diag-
nosed with multiple sclerosis in 1983. She
worked as a radiologic technologist, but due

to her illness finds working forty hours a =
week not possible. However, Eva volunteers

her time as president of the Coalition for the
Disabled, serves on the board for the Van
Allém Foundation, and is on the advisory
committee for the M.T.A. She is also in-

volved with advocacy matters concernmg_,;

the enforcement of the Americans with Dis-

abilities Act. Eva writes: "All grand oppor-

tunities to hone my social butterfly skills!"




Lisa Ries Armstrong (SM'75) sends
greetings - from Dubuque, IA. She
teaches at Eisenhower as a mulli cate-
gorical special education teacher in
grades 4, 5, and 6. Her husband, Ron,
teaches Dbiology at Galena High
School. They have three ¢hildren,
Alexa 9, Jonathon 6, and Ean Ries
Armstrong born in March 1995.

Jeff Schuetzle (SM'76) “lives in

Clinton with wife Dawn and three:
children: Allison 10, Ryan 6, and Em-

ily 2. Jeff is a lab technician at ADM,
Dawn works for Clerk of District

Court. Hobbies include antique hunt-’

ing, golf, and landscaping. "We enjoy
the kids and their activities as well."

Timothy Yagley (SM'77) has been
living in Buffalo, NY since 1986. Tim
took a position with Oxy Chem as an
environmental specialist (water quali-
ty). Wife Kim provides physical thera-
py services to home bound. They have
two sons, Zachary 5 1/2, and Michael
3 1/2, and are expecting their third
child in the spring.

Paul Outzen (MSCA'79) and wife
Mary are parents of two sons, Christo-
pher 6 and Benjamin 4. They are buy-
ing a new home and hope to move
late this summer. Spent last Christmas
in Bahamas with Mary's family.

Douglas R Sullivan (SM'79) and wife
June Ann (Bailey) reside in Clinton.

Doug has worked at Champion Dairy

Pak for the past 15 years. June is with
Data Dimensons. They have four chil-
dren, Sara 15, Jonathon 11, Alison 3
172, and Arian 11 weeks. Doug really
enjoyed the SHOOTOUT! He enjoys
sports and his family.

Phillip (SM'79) Dehner and his wife
Jenny Soesbe Dehner (MD'87) reside
in Clinion. Phil graduated from Mit.
St. Clare College and is sales manager
at Rose's Wood Products in Clinton.
Jenny attended Clinton Community
College and does mental rehabilitation
for a county agency. They are parents
of five children. Phil serves with Iowa
Army National Guard and is an eight
year veleran of the Guard.

1980's
Lanra Hilgendorf XKrogman
(MID'81) and Gary announce arrival of

son. Eric Michael April 6, 1995.

Dr Steve Manikowski (MD'81) and wife
Mary deserve congratulations on the birth
of their daughter Sept. 21 in Miami, FL.

Karla Lemke Burn (MD'83) writes from
Morrison, IL. She and husband Ken have
iwo children, Trevan 3 and Morgan 2. Ken
is a juvenile probation officer and Karla, a
programmer analyst for Whiteside County.

Rebecca David (MD'83) writes from
Bettendorf, TA. She will be attending

~ Loyola University as a Master of Divinity

student.

Kim Krause Duhr (MD'84) and husband
Ray have two children, Ben 7 and Alyssa
5. Ray is employed with Electronic Data
Systems. Kim is a stay-at-home mom, and
part time cosmetologist.

Carrie Ann Lingle (MD'84) married Rob-
ert Webb Hill, Aug. 5 in Manhattan Beach,
Calif. The bride is second grade teacher at
Cathedral Chapel School in Los Angeles,
her husband a director of finance for
Gruma Corp. in Los Angeles.

Jennifer Lingle Cady (MD'86) and hus-
band William are the parents of a son,
Jonathon, born June 4.

Rachel Droste Ernsdorf (MD'86) and her
husband, T.J, live at 345 Park View Court,
North Liberty, Ia., 52317. Rachel works
for General Electric Capital in Cedar Rap-
ids and T.J. is with University of Iowa
Hospitals and Clinics, lowa City.

Kathryn Notz Brewer (MD'87) of
Glendive, MT, married Shawn Brewer
8/6/94. Kathryn is presently working at
Eastmont Human Services Center as the
director of recreation therapy. Shawn is
assistant manager at Hardee's. They just
added a new member to the family named
Sinder Baby Brewer, who is half miniature
schnauzer and half cocker spaniel.

Jennifer Fogg Appel (MD'88) sends
greetings from Thomsen, IL. Randy and
Jennifer are expecting first baby in Decem-
ber.

Brian Ketelsen (VID'88) has been promot-
ed to the position of probation officer of
the Marietta, Ohio, Muncipal Court.
Ketelsen, his wife, Wendy, and daughter,
Abigail, live in Marietta.

Sarah Clemence Gossard (MD'89) resides
in Fulton, IL. She.has been happily married -
for one year to Ron Gossard. After higli’ |
school, Sarah went to CCC and graduatea -
with an AA in liberal arts. She then went on

to Capri Cosmetology College graduating in

1993. She presently works at William Wes-

ley Salon and Day Spa as a designer, make-

up artist, and assistant manager. Ron works

at Metform in Savanna, IL.

1990's

Nichole Junker (MD'90) writes from
Coralville, TA. Nichole works at Wal-Mart
pharmacy in Jowa City and attends
Kirkwood Community College. She is work-
ing on a degree in pediatric nursing. En-
joyed the five year reunion. Looking for-
ward to getting the next "Grapevine,” al-
ways interested in-up-to date info from Ma-
ter Dei.

Jennifer Rutledge (MD'93) attends Clarke
College in Dubuque, majoring in
comunications with a psychology minor.
Jennifer is a member of Clarke College's
softball team and plans on continuing to
play for Clarke.

REUNION NOTES

SMHS Class of 1946 is planning a 50-year
reunion for September 7-8, 1996, Address-
es are needed for class members Rita
Gaffney Chancy and Sylvester Hahn. For
informatin about the reunion contact Mary
Ann Popdan Balint or Betty MecClimon
Dellit at 319-242-6067.

If your class is planning a reunion in 1996
or if you need some help in getting plans
started, contact Dave Schnier in the Devel-
opment Office at (319) 242-3311 for assis-
tance.




o
I\P\r L. Knollman McGrath, 48, died in Clinfon June 4. She
was & 19565 graduate of MSCA.

Mary Eileen Murphy Meeker, 93, died in Fulton, ML, June 7.
She was a 1918 graduate of SMHS.

Joseph Banker died in Yucaipa, Calif., July 15. Banker, 83, was
‘a 1930 graduvate of SMHS.

Sister Mary Ellen Gerard Boedeker, BVM, a former high
school teacher, died in Dubuque, July 20. Sister Boedeker taught
at OLA in Clinton during the 1965-66 school year,

Stephen J. Bergman, 435, a 1968 graduate of SMHS died in
Clinton, Aug. 22.

Shirley Ann Mohr, 39, a 1933 graduate of OLA, died Sept. 13
at Stoughton, Wis,

Bister Rese McCarthy, 85, a native of Preston, fowa and 1928

MSCA graduate, died in Clinton, Sept. 7. Sister Rose spent most
of her 49 years of active minisiry as teacher and principal of

- IN MEMORIAM

Clinton parish schools (Sacred Heari, St Patrick's, and St.
Boniface, later North Catholie). :

Gertrude Lonerganm Krajwovich, 77, died at Bawrington, 111,
Sept. 21. She graduated from SMHS in 1936,

Rebert J. McGovern, 68, died at Rock Island, I, Sept. 22

. MoGovern was a 1945 graduate of SMES.

Mildred R. Dolan Hingtgen, who graduated from SMHS in

1933, died Sept. 23 in Clinton. She was 79,

John F. Hilgendorf died Qot. 14 in Cottége Grove, Ore. -

Hilgendorf, 58, graduated from SMHS in 1953,

Sister Anna Clare MeDerinett, 92, died Qet, 20 in Clialon. A
MBSCA graduate, Sister taught 44 vears of elementary sehool,
some at St. Patrick's in Chnton

Slster Mury Geurge Dnll.ing, 93, died Nov. 11 in Dubuque.
Sister Drilling taught at St. Irenaeus from 1923-30, Qur Lady of
Angels 1959-60 and 8t. Mary 1946-45 and 1962-74. She con-
tinued to teach at 5t. Mary after her retirement until 1931,

.MEMORZALS :

W '}sh to acknowledge and thank those who have made a contnbutmn to the John Lingle Memorial Sclmlnrship Fuxid or estab-
hSl.\.ud memorials in honor of a deceased loved one. The memonals have been placed with the Prince of Peace Sohqol Foundatmn

Bistol, Jon

Buelow, Ron & Mary Ann -
Byme, Herbert & Miriam
Dinneen, Dennis '
Droste, Charles

Grirenwald, Don

Kampling, George
Lemle family
Lingle family

Hudson, Tom & Pat

Plait, Jim (Joan Plati Memorial)
Prince of Peace Alumni Assoo.
Schnier, David :
Shovlain, Ray

Siefken, Gene & Kathy

Elizabeth Seton Card Circle
Frey, A, John
Friends of Stove Bergman (Memorial)

Mehrer, Dave & Joan
Murphy, John (Paul Murphy Memonal)
Petersen, Gerald ;

Thiessen, Gaty & Ruth

Also, thank you to the following contributors whose donation sinve our last newsleiter will help keep the Aiumm Assocmtmn and the

Grapevine going:

Back, M. Michael

Brewer, Kathy (Notz)

Buelow, Robert & Mary Ann
Burke, Paul

Cavanagh, William

Chiara, Kathryn

Clark, E. L

Collins, Robert

Dehner, Phil & Jenny (Soesbe)
Dellit, Mirs. Wayne '
Dwyer, Eva

B ff Rachael (Droste}
Fox; ufmry Ellen

Henricksen, James & Mary (Wammock)
Hess, James

Hicks, Vera

Hoag, Mrs. William

" Kimball, Frank

Knight, William & Meinard
Kuizenga, M.

Lyneh, Carlos

MeAndrews, David
McGonegle, Sister Marian
MeGonegle, Lucille
MeManus, Bonnie

Miller, Hazel

Monigomery, R. Paul
O'Connor, Myrah
ONiei, Dan

Pimloit, Racanne

" Quinlan, Bill

Roach, Mary (Devine)
Ryder, Sister Martha
Sadler, J.

Schmidt, Mr. & Mrs. H.
Uy, Yvette

Verboom, Marian
Walker, R.

Welsh, Richard

Have a Blessed Holiday Season and a Happy New Year!




it e Hig

Tell Us About Voursell . . . We want to hear from you! Is there any, interesting news or events

that have heppened recently in your life? Did you get a new job
~mmurtiad o added a new member fo your famil
with us and your fellow friends.

“Name (Married & haiden) |

¥? Have yod moved? Wa

Address

or promotion? Have you recently been
encoursge you io'shire Your news °

- S_freét

Zheck here if a new address:

Which School Did you Attend? (circle one)
R Mount St. Clare

Spouses Name

City

Phone number:

State

' Zip

St. Marys

Class of

Mater Dei

" Did He/She Attend Our Schools? Yes No

If Yes, Please Indicate

News About Yourself and Family

Please Detach and Mail To:

Hiembership Dues??

Prince of Peace Alumni Association

505 Ninth Avenue South
Clinton, Iowa 52732
(319)242-3311

The Alumni Association has no membership dues. However, donations to Prince of Peace Alumni
Asgocation at the address above are needed to cover mailing and material costs. Your help is appreciated.

Prince of Feace Alumni Association
505 Ninth Avenne South
Clinton, Iswa 52732

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED
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